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Newsletter Editor 
Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX 79703 
Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

District2A1newsletter@hotmail.com 

Like us on Facebook: district2A1lions 

Save the Date 
District      

Convention 
April 19 & 20 
San Angelo 

I am proud to be your governor and I am humbled for district Lions actions over the past three 

weeks. Our family suffered the loss of my Dad, DH Livingston the week before our Midwinter 

Conference. Special thanks to First Vice District Governor Keith Perrine for conducting the 

meeting in my absence, Lion Aubrey Linne for stepping up and for Zone One Lions for assist-

ing where needed. 

We have lost two clubs and are currently in danger of losing two more. In order for us to main-

tain our membership to it is even more important to focus of membership and recruitment. All 

of our journeys into Lionism started with an invitation. As members, it is critical for us to iden-

tify prospective members and invite them into the greatest service organization in the world.  

We are also called to support our programs in place. Speaking of the West Texas Eye Bank 

Collation. Lion Lucy Rivas does an excellent job managing our eye bank. She takes care of all 

certification and training as well as the harvesting and distribution of tissue gathered. Having 

been personally touched by a Lions Eye Bank this is near and dear to me, your governor. We 

want all clubs in our district to be aware of this great program and to contribute to its operation 

and survival.  

Another emphasis point for us is Diabetes Awareness. Several clubs are working toward dia-

betic screening.  Juvenile diabetes is a growing issue in our society and Adult onset Type Two 

Diabetes is more common than we ever imagined. The toll on us, our neighbors and friends is 

great, both in human suffering and financing is staggering. Diabetes is a serious health issue 

and Lions worldwide have accepted the challenge to assist the diabetic community. 

Congratulations to our Llano County Lions. It seems like just yesterday that the county was 

struck with the devastating floods of October. Now out of the spotlight, the hard work has be-

gun and our Lions are front and center. They have represented Texas and District Lions well 

and we are proud of them. Good job Lions. 

We don’t want to forget the Sonora Lions and their efforts. We learned that a load of drywall 

was purchased and is being used on homes damaged in the flood of the Dry Devils River.  A 

job well done and you have represented our district well. 

As we approach the end of our governor year, we are looking forward to the District Conven-

tion in San Angelo. The convention will be on April 19-20 at the Pearl on the Concho Hotel 

and Convention Center. We have enjoyed this facility in the past and I am looking forward to 

our convention. Make your plans now and get ready for a great time. Our international speaker 

will be Past International Director, Stephen Glass. Lion Steve was my instructor at Governor 

indoctrination to start our governorship. I look forward to sharing him with my district. 

It is my pleasure and honor to serve as your District Governor. It is Great To Be A LION. 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 

1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

H: 432-77-1137 

Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 

Christian R. Rabone 

2714 Harvard Ave. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 512-202-8017 

B: 325-653-2448 

fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org 

 

Directory 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek Road 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

W:325-653-6655 

C: 325-650-1036 

sap1954@gmx.com 

District Convention 

PDG Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Lane 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-949-5151 

C: 806-433-2961 

royl43@aol.com 

Global Leadership (GLT) 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

Walnut Street 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H:325-388-2091 

daverichison@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-942-6697 

C: 325-277-4758 

hmweilde@suddenlink.net 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

                 and husband Lion Ron        

Support 

District 2-A1 Governor Russell Living-

ston and his 2018-2019 Cabinet 

To begin with, let me say thank you to all for your dedicated service to Lions. As current 

1st VDG, I know it goes without saying all of you are extremely busy with home life, fam-

ily, church, Lions and numerous other activities. So, when I think of all the goals that 

could be set, I realize that we cannot reach them without everyone’s contributions. So, I 

am back on the membership band wagon. I want to help DG Russell by look at the follow-

ing: 

Rejuvenate the district with one or two new clubs 

Rejuvenate district clubs with new members 

Renew district members enthusiasm with new service opportunities 

Now, how do we accomplish these membership objectives, let’s look at the following   

ideas: 

Campus Clubs: Become a Lion for life, Zone Chairs will be key in identifying  
campuses. 

Female Sell:  Target females for membership, PDG Armando and DG Russell have 

done an outstanding job at growing the female membership and there are still 

many more prospects to ask. 

Specialty Clubs: Meeting the needs of the community through common interest: sports 

clubs, motor cycle clubs, nurses, landscapers, any idea that can join common 

thinking people to become Lions. 

 JUST ASK!!  Lionism is right for more people than you think.  

Club, City, District and state service projects. 

Membership is the key to all that Lions activities and service opportunities. If you have 

idea on where a new club could go, and/or an idea for a specialty club let me know.  

Let’s get out there and grow lion member-

ship and remember, “there are many paths 

to the top of the mountain, just take one and 

climb.” 

“WE SERVE”                                                              

Keith Perrine 1st VDG 2A-1 

The San Angelo 

North by North 

West 

   Proudly Supports   

The District 2-A1   

Leadership Team 

 

We Hold the Keys To 

Membership Success!! 

mailto:azowen@erizon.net
mailto:Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org
mailto:sap1954@gmx.com
mailto:royl43@aol.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:hmweilde@suddenlink.net
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LCIF 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

 

Leader dog for the Blind 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200brgmail.com 

Election Manager 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

Long Range Planning 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-413-3935 
district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

 

Parliamentarian 

PCC Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave 

Midland, TX 79705 

H: 432-2188021 

C: 325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com 

Tail Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-638-1070 

Katmc307@aol.com 

 

Centennial Co-Coordinator 

Emilio Perez 

1205 Gordon Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76905 

H: 325-617-4180 

C: 325-212-1426 

epjmrp@suddenlink.com 

 

Proudly Supports our 2A1 

District Governor Russell Livingston 

Best Wishes for a Great Year 2018-2019 

The Midland Downtown  

Lions Club 

Mid Winter Conference 

mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:6200brgmail.com
mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:azowen@verizon.net
mailto:district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
mailto:tomblasesr@gmail.com
mailto:Katmc307@aol.com
mailto:epjmrp@suddenlink.com
https://www.facebook.com/Midland-Downtown-Lions-Club-116766571668350/
https://www.facebook.com/Midland-Downtown-Lions-Club-116766571668350/
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Lions Camp Director (West) 

Whitney Livingston 

3603 Princeton 

Midland, TX 79703 

C; 432-528-5763 

Winyiigtn2gmail.com 

Lions Camp Director (East) 

Joel L. Kuykendall 

P.O. Box 102 

Pontotol, TX 76869 

W: 325-622-4530 

C: 409-392-4338 
southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

 

TLERC 

Sandra freeman 

11425 Mason Street 

Box 361 

Carlsbad, TX 76934 

H: 325-468-8870 

sdrrf@aol.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Web Master 

Wynn Alston 

1354 Tre3s Rios Drive 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H: 325-651-4102 

kwalston@verizon.net 

Director vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H: 325-388-3231 

C: 512-422-4930 

grandadtexas@ymail.com 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Signh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home: 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

International President 

GUDRUN YNGVADOTTIR 

 

 

 

 

International Headquarters 

300 22nd Street 

Oak Brook, Il 60521 

PDG Armando and 

Lion Felis Subia  

proudly supports  

DG Russell Livingston    

and the 2018-2019 cabinet      

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                      Home Club of                                                                   

IPDG Armando Subia            

and PDG Bob Edwards  
 

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Mid Winter Conference continued 

Thinking Outside the Box 2018-2019 

DG Russell Livingston,  Toni Livingston,   

Lion Whitney Livingston,                             

Lion Ryan Livingston, and Kimberly Livingston  and 

Elise Livingston 

mailto;Winyiigtn2gmail.com
mailto:southwesterlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:sdrrf@aol.com
mailto:6200br@gmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:grandadtexas@ymail.com
mailto:mmsingh@suddenlink.net
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DG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivinston3602@hotmail.com 

1st VDG 

Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home: 325-651-6474 

Cell 325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

2nd VDG 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Cell: 432-770-1137 

Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Donna Dugger 
1908 Nolan 

Big Spring, TX 79720 
Cell: 432-466-1497 

Donna_d7075@att.net 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home: 325-665-0127 

Cell: 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

 PCC Tom & Lion 

Sherrilyn Blase  

     

Support District Governor 

Russell Livingston  & Toni Livingston 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVERETT J. “EBB” GRINDSTAFF    

                                                                               P. O.  BOX 369 

                                  Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT                       B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION                    R: 325-365-2400                    

OF LIONS CLUBS                                                           Fax: 365-5263                                  

                                                                                            Cell: 325-977-0145 

Club News  

DG Russell visiting the Concho 

Pearl Lions Club Having fun at the San Angelo Downtown Christmas 

Party. 

It is with sadness we report Charles R. (Chuck) Baker, a very active member of 
Coleman Evening Lions Club passed away Wednesday, January 16th. Our deepest 
condolences to his family and the Coleman Evening Lions Club. 

mailto:rlivinston3602@hotmail.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Donna_d7075@att.net
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Don Eckerty 

5805 S.C. Road 1065 

Midland, TX 79706 

Home: 432-682-2378 

Cell:  

Eckerty.don@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

 

Elisha Jowers 
Cell: 432-520-5048 

mcs4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 
Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home: 325-365-

3296 

linlte@aol.com 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Joel Kyukendall 
P.O. Box 102 

Pontonoc, TX 76869 

W: 325-622-4530 

Cell: 409-392-4338 

southwest-

ernlion2011@gmail.com 

 

Zone 5 Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotm

ail.com 

Zone 6 Chairpersons 

Larry Walker  

Home: 325-227-8093 

Cell 325-212-9976 

& 

Scott Patterson 

Home 325-653-7227 

Cell 325-6543-6655 

 

Club News continued 

 On January 14, members of the Concho Pearl 
Lions Club, San Angelo, gathered to display 
their donations of hygiene supplies to the 
Concho Valley Home for Girls/Children’s 
Emergency Shelter.  These facilities house 
and nurture children as they wait for a caring, 
long term home.   

“The A1 CLUB” 
in the Lions 2-A1 District 

Sweetwater Lions Club 

DG Russell at the Colorado City Lions 

Club 

mailto:Eckerty.don@gmail.com
mailto:mcs4446@yahoo.com
mailto:linlte@aol.com
mailto:southwesternlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:southwesternlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
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     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Russell Livingston  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

Club News continued 

Lions Recognized for their service to the community 

Clubs work hard to provide services to their community that would be unavailable otherwise. 

We often think those services go unnoticed but I think that is not true. Sometimes it takes a dis-

aster to see how the community looks to Lions for all we do. The Llano and Kingsland Lion 

clubs found that out when flood water damaged 900 residents. When the clubs met with Coun-

ty Officials to find out how we could help in the recovery effort, the answer surprised us “Form 

a committee to take in all flood recovery donations and decide how to use them”. Our response 

was “okay but we know nothing about flood recovery” Their answer was “true, but everybody 

knows about the Lions and trust them to do what is right”  

The local newspaper/radio station has annual voting where their readers/listeners can vote on 

best BBQ, Pizza, oil change etc. etc. The Lions were voted “Best Club” When we are doing 

what Lions do in service, the community knows and the community cares.  

    
The Picayune newspaper / Kbey Radio Station present “Club of the Year” recognition to the 
Lions  
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Below is the current list of clubs in District 2-A1: 
 

YEAR 2018-2019 
 

500% 

Midland West Side Lions Club 
 

200% 

Midland Northside Lions Club 
 

100% 

Colorado City Lions Club 

Concho Pearl Lions Club 

Kingsland Lions Club 

Junction Lions Club 

Midland Downtown Lions Club 

Midland Tall City Lions Club 

San Angelo Downtown Lions Club 

San Angelo East Angelo Lions Club 

San Angelo North by Northwest 

Sweetwater Lions Club 
 

Rev. 01/14/19 

LIONS DISTRICT 2-A1 SUPPORTED CHARITIES 

Texas Lions Camp     ($10 per member)   

Leader Dog for the Blind    ($2 per member) 

Western Texas Eye Bank Alliance               ($5 per member) 

Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center  ($2 per member) 

Lions Club International Foundation  ($2 per member) 

Texas Lions Foundation    ($2 per member)  

District 2-A1 Vision Screening   ($1 per member) 
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The District needs your support for 2018-2019.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your 

club some exposure by advertising in the 2018-2019 District publications (Website and 

Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 


